


capacity to effectively address a broad spectrum of health issues, often necessitating the 

transfer of patients to Wagga or Albury for treatment. 

 

3. Restructure hospital boards to ensure adequate representation for consumer advocates. Too 

often, hospital boards lack effective community engagement and are too often saturated with 

medical professionals or people detached from using the public health services as consumers. 

 

4. Allocate increased funding for mental health workforce with lived experience workforces. 

Focus on building more PARCs, Safe Havens and invest in more responsive outreach services 

for regional populations.  

 

Conclusion:  

 

There is a notable insufficiency in the number of health initiatives in regional NSW that are 

collaboratively developed, implemented, and evaluated. This gap is particularly pronounced 

within the mental health and disability domains. Involving local consumers from project 

initiation through evaluation stages promises enhanced outcomes for the community and 

encourages increased healthcare investment.  

 

Redirecting funding from People and Culture departments, PR departments, and the excess of 

small-town hospitals will significantly reallocate resources to where they are most needed 

and effective in regional areas. 

 

Prioritizing community and consumer perspectives in board membership, rather than solely 

relying on medical expertise, or experience by proxy is imperative. 

 

A heightened emphasis on mental health triage and safe havens, which are already shaped 

and operated by consumers for consumers, is warranted. These serve as exemplary models to 

emulate. 

 

Kind regards,  

 

Richard Hendrie and Havic (guide dog) 

BA, MSW. Consumer  




